

Jeff Grimm, Street Superintendent 495-5303

Jim Masters, Wastewater Superintendent 495-9933

495-7805

495-9848

495-3805

495-5303

Meeting Dates:

Fremont Historical Society-

Monday March 4, 2024 at 6:30 p.m. at the Fremont United Methodist Church.

Fremont Park Board-

Tuesday, March 12, 2024 at 6:00 p.m. at the Fremont Public Library.

Town Council Meeting-

Tuesday, March 19, 2024 at 5:30 p.m. at the Fremont Town Hall.

Brush Pick-Up will begin on Monday, April 1, 2024. The service will continue for residents the first Monday of the month through October. More information on the program will be in April's newsletter.

Spring Leaf Pick-Up will be during last 2 weeks of April and the first week of May, weather permitting. If you did not get your leaves raked last fall, this will give you a last chance to get this task completed.



Trash will be picked up on the following Thursdays in March: the 7th, 14th, 21st, & 28th. Please have your toter to the curb

by 6:00 am to avoid being missed for pick-up. As always please contact the Town hall at 260-495-7805 for all trash issues.



Kathy Parsons, Clerk-Treasurer

Jeff Olds, Water Superintendent

Joe Patterson, Marshal

Eric Hufnagle, Fire Chief

The FHS Student Council will be hosting an Easter Egg Hunt at Vistula Park on Saturday, March 30th at 10:00 a.m. Bring the little ones to enjoy this event sponsored by our high school students and the Fremont Park Board.



Please see the back of the news letter for more information on Kindergarten registration for Fremont Community Schools 2024-2025 school year.



With the nicer weather upon us, we will have more walkers and bike riders out in the community. Please be mindful when driving and be on the lookout for pedactrians.

The Town of Fremont will be working on streets and some sidewalks from now until June. Areas of Construction will be-

Council Members

Dr. William Stitt, Vice President

Linda Fulton, President

Barry Wilcox, Member

Ashlee Hoos, Member

Scott Glendening, Member

- -W. Albion Street from 827 to the School
- -S. Coffin Street from Hardy to 120
- -Hope Drive from Town limits to Rachel Ln
- -Nicholas Trail from Cora Ln to Rachel
- -Swager Drive from West Street to 827

The Fremont Fire
Department would
like to remind you to
check the batteries in
your smoke and
carbon monoxide
detectors!

See the enclosed information from FCS
Superintendent,
Dr. William Stitt regarding the referendum.

We are a golf cart friendly community. Your golf cart must be registered with the Town of Fremont. Registration fees are \$55.00 for the initial registration and \$40.00 annually for renewal. The golf cart must be insured and inspected by the Police Department prior to registration. Contact the Town Hall for more information or to have a time arranged to have the police inspection done on your golf cart.

The Fremont Street Department is selling a 1999 Ford F350 V-10 4x4 dump truck with 39,942 miles, includes a snow plow. If you are interested you will need to submit a sealed bid by 3:00 p.m. on March 14, 2024 to the Town Hall. All bids will be opened at the council meeting on March 19, 2024.



TIME CHANGE—

Daylight Savings
Time beings on
March 10, 2024.
Remember to set
your clocks
AHEAD one hour.

ful when driving and on the lookout for p destrians.

Fremont Elementary School

Smaller Class Sizes



Kindergarten Registrationigh Ability Classes

Dual Language





February, 2024

Dear Parents,

Fremont Elementary School is currently enrolling Kindergarten students for next school year! We welcome you to stop by school during the hours of 8:30 a.m.-2:00 p.m. to enroll your child. While enrollment will continue to occur throughout the summer months, it is most helpful if students enroll as soon as possible as this allows us to plan properly with accurate numbers of students. To assist us with our planning, we ask that you complete and return the form at the bottom of this letter.

To be enrolled, children $\underline{\text{must}}$ be 5 years old on, or before, August 1st, 2024. At the time of enrollment, please bring the following items with you:

- Birth certificate
- · Immunization record
- Proof of residency (if new family to FCS Corporation)
 (Note: Your child will need a new physical exam for Kindergarten. You may pick up the exam form when you register your child.)

It is not necessary to bring your child when you register, as Kindergarten screening will take place in May. At the time of enrollment, you will schedule for a time for your child to attend screening event.

http://www.fcs.k12.in.us/info/online-registration (CLICK ON "Early Kindergarten Registration 24-25")

It is my sincere pleasure to welcome you to Kindergarten! Please feel free to call the school office at (260) 495-4385 if you have any questions and/or concerns regarding this matter. (Please feel free to share this information with family and neighbors who have prospective Kindergarteners.)

Sincerely, Eric Bryan Principal

Please detach and return to the front office to assist us with planning purposes. Thank you!

Did You Know!

982 students are enrolled in our Fremont Schools

158 teachers and staff are employed by Fremont Community Schools

Every year, we serve an average of 134,280 nutritious meals to all Fremont students

Our bus drivers drive 870 miles each day

Register to Vote or Check Your Voter Registration Status

We encourage you to take the time to verify your voter registration, re-register or register to vote at indianavoters.in.gov.

Knowing that you are registered to vote can encourage your children to register to vote later in life. Your voter registration simply reaffirms what all of us know...that we are fortunate to be part of history's greatest democracy and that your voice does matter to those who make policy decisions that impact all our futures.

Thank you for choosing Fremont Community Schools for your child's education.

Voter Registration Deadline: April 8, 2024
 Absentee Voter Application Deadline: April 25, 2024
 Please scan the QR code below to access more information.



Our Fremont Students Are Our #1 Priority...Always!



As dedicated supporters of Fremont's educational excellence, we recognize the vital role the community has played, especially following the passage of the 2015 operating referendum. Our "A" rating from the Indiana Department of Education is a testament to our high-quality staff and diverse, engaging learning environments. However, post the 2021 referendum failure, we've had to dip into savings to maintain our standard of education, supporting essential programs and retaining teachers.

The May 7th referendum renewal is a pivotal moment for our school system, community, and local economy. Its renewal is essential for sustaining the quality of education and resources our students need. This referendum is more than a vote; it's an investment in our children and our community's future. Without it, we risk losing crucial financial support, potentially impacting our students' educational experiences and outcomes.

Our Fremont Community Schools Leadership

Andy Lies, President
Zach Burnau, Vice President
Brandi Berkhalter, Secretary
Ben Roederer, Liaison Officer

Jim Burgoon, Member Jim Hauguel, Member Abby Probst, Member William Stitt, Superintendent

For more information about the May 7th referendum renewal and how it will impact our students, schools, and our Fremont community, please scan the QR code with your smart phone.



Fremont Community Schools 1100 W Toledo Street Fremont, IN 46737 (260) 495-5005





